
Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Act Notice 
 
On October 21, 1998, the federal government enacted the Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Act. 
This law requires that all group health plans that provide coverage for mastectomies must also provide 
coverage for breast reconstruction surgery in connection with that mastectomy. This notice is intended 
to provide participants and beneficiaries with notice of their rights under the Women’s Health and 

Cancer Rights Act. 

Participants who receive benefits under the group health plan in connection with a mastectomy and 
elect breast reconstruction surgery in connection with that mastectomy are entitled to coverage for 
that reconstruction in a manner determined in consultation with the attending physician and the 
patient. Such coverage includes: 

• Reconstruction of the breast on which the mastectomy was performed. 

• Surgery and reconstruction of the other breast to produce a symmetrical appearance. 

• Prostheses; and 

• Treatment of physical complications of all stages of the mastectomy, including lymphedemas. 

These benefits may be subject to deductibles and coinsurance limitations consistent with those 
established for other medical and surgical benefits under the group health plan. 

Plan provisions are explained in the medical summary plan document which can be found on The 
Source (Schreiber intranet) by going to Partner Central > My benefits > Benefits documents or by 

contacting your medical plan customer service dept. or your local HR representative.   
 
Please contact the Human Resources Department or the company’s health insurance carrier directly 
for more information on your rights under the Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Act. 
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